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MINUTES
Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, February 6, 2014 at 6:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Offices, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 6:04 p.m.

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Selectman Karen Ober and Carmine Cioffi (left early)     





     Alternate Members present: Will Ellis 

Regular Members absent:







     Alternate Members absent:   


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Hal Graham and LRPC Consultant, Jerry Coogan. 

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Will Ellis was asked to be a voting member in Evelyn Auger's place, until she arrived later in the meeting.    

Review and Approve draft minutes  






       1/16/14 – Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 16, 2014 without correction. Selectman Ober seconded the motion to approve the draft of January 16, 2014 and the motion passed unanimously. 
New Business – Carmine Cioffi handed out a reprint of a recent news article regarding the “Granite State Futures” program and stated that the Town of Sanbornton should be careful regarding the possibilities of the loss of its rural character from development controlled by the Federal Government.     
Old Business

a. Meeting with Consultant Jerry Coogan Re: “Community Planning Grant” program, re: proposed changes to the Sanbornton Land Use Regulations concerning Workforce Housing – Consultant Coogan provided the PB with a document titled “Attachment I: Scope of Services” that outlined each of the Community Planning Grant's tasks and reviewed the Board's progress. Consultant Coogan stated he has added proposed language for the workforce housing component in the Town's Zoning Ordinance “Section T” for Cluster Development. Dick Gardner asked which zones would be feasible for multi-family. Planner Ward replied the Town's proposed Future Land Use map's (three orange areas) Neighborhood Commercial would allow for mixed uses, which expands the current zones. Consultant Coogan noted an amendment to the definition should cover it, three dwelling units for mutli-family but no more than five units. Dick Gardner stated he feels architects would like six units versus five units from the building stand point. Planner Ward replied those are called “double loaded” corridors and he discussed this issue with Consultant Coogan but they both wanted to stay at the maximum of 5 units. Section 2 f. - The PB agreed the words “open space” should be removed and replaced with “cluster development” for consistency. Will Ellis noted the language allows for extra buildings and Planner Ward replied yes. Chair Bormes noted the word “lots” should be changed to “dwelling units” in the table on page #3. Planner Ward noted the word “zoning” should be removed from the end of the “Cluster Development”. Consultant Coogan asked if the PB wants two zoning amendments, to allow reduced frontage and reduced area in cluster. Dick Gardner stated he likes that the PB will be proposing changes in the language it already has. Planner Ward noted a submitted application would be designated as WFH from the start. Consultant Coogan explained WFH could be allowed in general agricultural, general residential and historical preservation zones. Planner Ward noted a calculation was conducted by an LRPC Representative and the percentage for those three zones in fifty one percent (51%). Planner Ward suggested the commercial zone be added as well (new calculation to be done) because it is the only zone currently that allows multi-family. Planner Ward noted the proposed language would reduce where cluster development is allowed. Evelyn Auger stated she doesn't want to see multi-family in the forest conservation zone because that would impact the land around it and the land is a giant garden, someone could carelessly burn it down then it would take a lifetime to grow back. Evelyn Auger suggested a limit be placed on size instead of WFH. Consultant Coogan stated he would wordsmith the language and redraft for the PB to review. Section 2 h. - The PB agreed wording for the four proposed zones be added to this section and the last sentence be removed. Consultant Coogan read the table section for “maximum over 10 lots” and noted this would be more feasible for the developer. Will Ellis asked if developers get “kick backs” from the federal government and Consultant Coogan replied yes, there are low-income tax credits. Will Ellis stated he feels the PB should not give them an additional bonus. Evelyn Auger stated if the Board is allowing some bonuses then some of the buildings should be at market value, if it is being encouraged. Dick Gardner stated one unit could be at market value and the one next door could be WFH, with the 15 year old car. Evelyn Auger replied we were told these would be for teachers, firefighters, etc. but if it is regular housing for regular people this would not be the case and this is the government telling us what to do. Planner Ward explained that affordable and market rate units could be mixed and the interior could be identical on the outside but one more expensively finished. Selectman Ober suggested changing the 30% bonus to 20% and the 1/3rd to 1/4th in the table. The PB agreed. Consultant Coogan noted the PB could go with the two page separate ordinance as a default. Consultant Coogan stated he would have Town Counsel review the proposed language before the PB's next meeting on February 20th, for a Public Hearing on March 6, 2014.                 

b. Follow up discussion Re: Housing Chapter Public Hearing and adoption by the PB in to the Sanbornton Master Plan – Selectman Ober made a motion to adopt the Housing Chapter. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Planner Ward stated he would file an official copy with the Town Clerk / Tax Collector.                  



       
 
c. Update Re: Daniel Downes' proposed un-merger and boundary line adjustment – A preliminary conceptual discussion will be held on February 20th and the PB's Attorney, Bernie Waugh will be in attendance.     

d. Discussion Re: proposed boundary line adjustment for McDonald and the Town of Sanbornton – Planner Ward reported that the application is being filled out by TA Veloski with his guidance. Selectman Ober noted she is willing to recuse herself from the PB and be the Selectmen's Representative to present the boundary line adjustment application at the PB’s Public Hearing.   

e. Approval of the draft SPB Annual Town Report – Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the PB's annual submission for the Town Report. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Other Business  
E-mail from Steve Chabot Re: Giguere Auto Wholesalers – The PB reviewed an e-mail dated 2/3/14. Planner Ward stated he hopes to have the final “as built” plans very soon. 

PB's Meeting with the Budget Committee – Is scheduled for February 25, 2014. 

Personnel Evaluation for Planner Ward – Selectman Ober explained Planner Ward has asked for an evaluation and the PB is going to be asked to give one because the BOS doesn't have the expertise. Planner Ward updated the PB on the discussion that took place regarding the Town's pay scale at the last Department Head meeting. Selectman Ober suggested the PB wait until after that is settled and then do Planner Ward's evaluation in June.         

Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops   

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 8:41 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 20, 2014 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Planning Board Secretary

